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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

I explained last week how the process of class selection will be 
conducted over the next few weeks. I have read all the requests 
from parents and wish to note that every letter was written 
respectfully with regard the reasons for their request. Without 
disclosing any information which would make the comments 
identifiable for parents, students and staff, I wanted to include a 
sample of the comments made, particularly those which have 
acknowledged the reality, that with all the variables involved for 
560 students, not all requests will be possible. Over the next few 
weeks, we will however, be doing our best to place all children, 
whether a request was made or not, according to their particular 
academic, behavioural and social needs. 
 

óChildô has thrived in the class this year and given how large the 
class is says very much about the teacher. She has been 
fabulousô 
óTeacherô has provided great assistance with óChildôs learning 
difficulties and I would like to see him follow through with this 
next year. 
óChildô has come a long way in a short period of time and we feel 
this is a direct result from the hard work, passion and dedication 
of  óteacherô and her ability to push and teach. 
I appreciate that you canôt accommodate every request but 
thank you for taking the time to consider it. 
We are so glad that óchildô is a part of the Kurunjang school 
community and are thrilled with how much he has thrived this 
year. 
 

On Tuesday we were contacted after school that one of our 
students had not made it home. The panic and distress this 
causes is something with which every parent can empathise. In 
this instance, the missing child had gone to a friend’s house for 
Halloween. We started to contact children in the class who we 
thought could possibly know. I want to thank all who helped us 
by asking their children and particularly to one parent who got in 
their car to check the trick and treating groups around the 
neighbouring streets. Even though parents often say that their 
child wouldn’t do something like this, it does happen and it is 
nearly always the reason why a child does not get home at the 
expected time; followed closely by not 
listening/misunderstanding instructions for meeting at/going to a 
designated place. This of course is no consolation in the long 
minutes when a child is missing and you may like to talk to your 
children about the importance of you knowing where they are.  
 

Last week the 3/4’s attended an excursion to the Shrine of 
Remembrance in Melbourne. From all accounts it was a great 
day enjoyed by all including the staff from the Shrine. 
Correspondence from the Shrine to the 3/4 team after the 
excursion included “Please book your students in again next 
year. The guides who worked with them spoke very highly of 
their engagement, curiosity, and general enthusiasm to think 
about remembrance and be involved in the experience 
generally.” To all the 3/4 students, congratulations both for your 
respectful behaviour and learning. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

It is only one week to our long awaited 3-6 concert- Pass the 
Remote. The students in each of the 3-6 classes have put in a 
lot of effort and planning for their respective performances. They 
will be having a dress rehearsal next Wednesday before the 
performance next Thursday evening at 6.00 pm in the Kurunjang 
Secondary Gymnasium. Please access the gym from the road 
at the back of the secondary college. A gold coin donation will 
be welcomed if you are able. We look forward to seeing you 
there. 

 
 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Thursday 9th November 

¶ Foundation Animal Land Exc. ~ Money Due 
Monday 13th November 

¶ Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Colour Day 

¶ Foundation 2018 ~ Parent Information Session 
Wednesday 15th November 

¶ Foundation Animal Land Excursion 
Saturday 18th November 

¶ Djerriwarrh Festival Parade 
Tuesday 21st November 

¶ Year 1/2 Werribee Zoo Excursion 
Friday 24th November 

¶ School Mini Fete 
Monday 27th November 

¶ Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Very Hungry 
Day 

Thursday 7th December 

¶ Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Specialist 
Sessions 

Tuesday 12th December  

¶ Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Classroom 
Orientation 

¶ Year 6 – 7 Orientation Day 

¶ Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
Wednesday 20th December 

¶ Step-Up-Day 
Friday 22nd December 

¶ LAST DAY TERM 4 ~ 12.30pm DISMISSAL 

 

 

CANTEEN 
 

        Hot Dog & Sauce 
  Juice Box 

          Zooper Dooper 
 

  $5.00 

 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3/4 DôElia ~ Ben Lalit 
3/4 DôElia ~ Tyla Arthur 

3/4 DôElia ~ Ivana Marganovici 
5/6 Steele ~ Grace Downes 

5/6 Steele ~ Thomas Pearson 

5/6 Eudey ~ Samantha Lord  
5/6 Eudey ~ Joseph Ikenasio 

 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 
lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends 
 

 

PFA MINI FETE 24th NOVEMBER 
 

The school fete is on Friday 24th of November from 12pm – 
3pm. 
There are still a few stalls available. If anyone would like to 
hold one please contact Liz Bajada on 0404 525 975., 
 

We will be holding a raffle on fete day, if any families are able 
to donate anything for the raffle prizes please bring them into 
the school office.  

 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 

 

Friday 10th November ~ Transport 
Bikes – Bring your bike to playgroup 

 

New members welcome however, you must 
phone to register.  For further information on any of our 
playgroups, please contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 
 

KFC 
 

Oh I do love KFC, now I’ll tell you what I see! I see chicken and 
saucy pasta, now to tell you what I taste. 
It does taste delicious, I’ll tell you that, but it sure has lots of 
fat! It tastes like chicken and goes down well, now to tell you 
what I smell!  
I smell lovely, gravy chips and trust me, they don’t smell like 
bricks! Hopefully KFC doesn’t sell veal, let’s move on and hear 
what I feel. 
I have a piece of chicken I feel. I feel it and trust me, the feel is 
real! I hope this is NOT a big confusion, but sorry, we are 
moving onto the conclusion.  
I hope that you love KFC, if you do your twinning with me!!!    
 

By Caitlyn Randall ~ 3/4 DôElia 
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FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2018 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who would like their 
child/children to attend Foundation 
grade at Kurunjang Primary School in 
2018 are invited to enrol their children at 

the office.  To be eligible to enrol for Foundation grade in 2018 
your child must turn 5 years of age by 30th April 2018. You must 
provide proof of your child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  
For students who were born overseas you must present their 
passport and visa details.  Immunisation certificates are also 
required and may be posted to you on request by calling 1800 
653 809. As the immunisation and birth certificates may take a 
little time to arrive, we suggest you get organised early and 
phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school.  
 

SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2018 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2018, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2018, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2018 school year. 
 

# ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2018 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:_________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2018 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2018:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 

Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 
 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?q=young students cartoon&safe=active&biw=1600&bih=757&tbm=isch&tbnid=lcZNiMSIlVaIkM:&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_5516534_young-student-vector-and-cartoon-character.html&docid=heTYafZgqakDRM&imgurl=http://us.123rf.com/400wm/400/400/ddraw/ddraw0909/ddraw090900202/5609793-school-elements-cartoon-and-vector-objects.jpg&w=1200&h=1173&ei=YxAhU8vCLo-PlQXEnoHgAg&zoom=1&ved=0CNoBEIQcMCs&iact=rc&dur=1934&page=2&start=29&ndsp=29


 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 ï 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 ï 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Get energized and in shape for summer 
1 on 1 Personal training also available. 

 All ages and fitness levels, male and female welcome 
                                 Competitive rates 

First assessment free (Mention this ad) 
Get fit have fun in a local and kid friendly environment 

For all your healthy lifestyle and fitness needs 
 


